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Summary of the BHA Board Meeting held on April 19 2018


1. The Board welcomed Chyrel Brown to her first Board meeting as an Observer. They felt that her housing and neighbourhood management skills and experience were a valuable addition to the Board.  The Board also heard that two Board members, Patrick Lynch and Fiona Kilminster, had indicated they intended to stand down, although formal letters of resignation were awaited. The Chair said he would write to express the Board’s thanks for their contributions once these were received. 
2. The Board was pleased to be holding its first meeting in the new office, which members felt was a much more suitable environment for staff (and residents) than the previous office.  
3. Susan French, presented the Chief Executive’s report which covered updates on: 

· new ways to pay rent, including being able to take card payments for the first time

· the implementation of a new system to help better manage gas safety 

· a review of how BHA can improve its IT and digital services, currently underway 

· the new website, ready to launch in early May 

· plans for the 50th Anniversary film screening event, scheduled for July 16 with David Orr, CEO of the National Housing Federation, as guest speaker 

· plans for a new Resident Involvement approach for BHA: Chairs of both tenants’ associations had attended a meeting with TPAS (Tenant Participation Advisory Service) earlier that week. The Board wants to ensure that BHA is able to hear ‘the tenant voice’ and that a practical and flexible approach is put in place.   It was agreed to engage TPAS to work with us on developing a new approach. The Board Strategy Day on June 2 would consider this new approach. 
· It was agreed that the key topics for the Strategy Day would include resident involvement, a strategy for improving services to our older people and an updated growth strategy. The key aim of the day was to consider how we could fulfil our role as a small, community-based housing association and use our resources (financial and people) to do that to best effect.  
4. The Board considered a paper on staffing, following a review by HQN. It was noted that BHA’s staffing structure had served it well. However, the fact that we are now doing more complex and new activities means that we need to ensure that we have all the right skills and the right level of resources. The Board agreed some changes to certain roles, and approved the appointment of a Head of Operations in order to help us modernise and develop our service.   

5. The Board also considered a paper on how we let our studio flats.  For many years BHA has been letting them to people on low incomes who do not qualify for social housing, but on the same terms as social tenants. The Board agreed that we should adopt a more proactive role in letting homes to key workers, making this a distinct strand of our work, rather than the ad hoc approach we have taken in the past. The Board also agreed that:  

a. we use Islington Council’s definition of key workers (specific public-sector roles that are hard to recruit to because of the local housing market), and encompass workers who need to work in the borough plus the Camden and Islington Health Authority, including University College Hospital, the main hospital for the Barnsbury community. 

b. we should offer six-month rolling tenancies, with a clause that if the tenant is no longer a key worker, they would no longer be eligible for housing. 

c. we set rents at a level that is affordable to people on low to moderate incomes.
The Board also considered community lettings and agreed to discuss this in more detail at the Board Strategy Day. 
6. The Board received an update on work to modernise bedsits in Pugin Court, now on site, progress with Eden Grove (4 new homes due to be handed over in September) and the garage conversions. On the latter, a further round of tenant consultation would be held in May, with a view to submitting any planning application in June. 
7. The Board approved the budget for 2018/19. It also reviewed our performance to the end of February. It was noted with approval that rent arrears are reducing slowly as a result of more proactive arrears action. The Board also asked that a plan for managing the implications of Universal Credit be developed. 
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